

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 27 MARCH 2008


COS.52/08
UPDATE ON NEGOTIATIONS FOR NEWSTYLE LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT (LAA) (2008-2011)
The Carlisle Partnership Manager (Mr Kemp) presented Report PPP.27/08 which updated Members on progress of negotiations between the Cumbria Team and the Government Office Northwest on the content of the Cumbria Local Area Agreement for 2008-11.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 17 March 2008 (EX.059/08)

The decision of the Executive was –

“1.
That the continued development of the new style Local Area Agreement (LAA (2008- 2011) version 3 submitted to GONW Northwest on 21 February 2008 at Annex A be noted and the implications for Carlisle City Council be considered.

2.
That the Executive provide feedback to the Cumbria Strategic Partnership (via the groups representatives in the Carlisle Partnership Executive) for consideration in the further development of the Agreement.

3. That Officers in conjunction with the Leader give further consideration to

the Local Area Agreement and be authorised to submit any further comments on the document which they feel to be necessary.”

Mr Kemp drew Members attention to the amendments which included the inclusion of a Local Area Agreement Indicator supporting housing issues and the changes to show that the County and the City were open for business and would invite inward investment.

Mr Kemp explained that the final list of indicators had been expected for circulation at the meeting but, in response to Government advice, the most recent draft had been held back pending additional guidance from the Government Office.

In considering the Scheme, Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a)  What was the Public Service Board?

Mr Kemp explained that the Public Service Board was the subject of discussion between Cumbria Public Service Providers and was beyond the scope of this report.

(b)  A Member requested that the language in LAA be looked at in terms of Plain English as some of the language was difficult to understand.

Mr Kemp responded that the balance and tone of the language between ‘lyricism and business’ had already been the subject of discussion with the editorial group and would be the subject of further considerations.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report PPP.27/08 be welcomed;

2)  That the comments and concerns of the Committee be forwarded to the Executive for consideration.
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